
 

 
 

                                                                        
 
 
 

 

3rd March 2023 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
We have had a lovely World Book Day today.  It is always great to see the children (and 
adults) dressed as their favourite book characters.  We had a special assembly, teacher reading 
swaps and a ‘drop everything and read’ session this afternoon.  It has been such fun! 
 
Next week we will be celebrating World Maths Day with lots of maths activities.  It also 
coincides with International Women’s Day so we will be holding special assemblies to celebrate 
some amazing women and their greatest achievements. 
 
I hope that some of you will be able to join us in supporting the children who are performing at 
Catford Broadway Theatre on Tuesday and Wednesday next week.  We would love to see you 
there.  Tickets are available here: 

https://www.broadwaytheatre.org.uk/events/live-dance-2023/ 

Thank you for all your support with Operation Woodland.  The space is really developing well 
and we are very proud of Kelley and all her hard work. The children have really enjoyed 
exploring the space this week.   
 
I hope you have a lovely weekend. 
 
Best wishes.  
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 

 
 

 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Website: www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk 

Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 
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Year 3 trip to the Tate Modern 
Year 3 visited the Tate Modern gallery this 

week. We had a great time looking at the 

vast range of artwork on offer. The children 

saw a variety of different art styles and 

were fascinated by the installations and 

sculpture pieces. They made some beautiful 

sketches of the current installation in the 

Turbine hall by Cecilia Vicuña. It was lovely 

seeing them fully immerse themselves in the 

experience. Thank you to all the parents 

and carers that helped out. It was truly a 

lovely day out and the 

children were fantastic 

ambassadors for Torridon! 

Well done year 3!!! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Corbett Chase 10K & HALF-MARATHON 
The Corbett Chase 10k and Half Marathon 

Sunday, 26 March 

9:15am - Race starts at Torridon Primary School 

10:00am - 12:00pm - Play Street on Minard Road 

in front of Sandhurst Primary School, where race 

finishes 

Friends of Torridon Primary School PTA and Sandalls PTA are thrilled to team up for our 3rd 

annual 10K/half-marathon - this year with a twist! Racers from both schools will start 

together at Torridon and finish at Sandhurst, with a celebratory Play Street at the finish 

line. 

Learn more and sign up here.  

https://sites.google.com/view/corbettchase2023/


Operation Woodland update 
 

 
We raised a total of £300 from our collection buckets on the gate last week! 

We have already started planting seeds this week which are safely 
in our new greenhouse and will be moved to our herb wall within 

the woodland within a few weeks. 

We are expecting our tree saplings to arrive next week so we will be 
inviting the children who have sponsored a tree to join our planting 

session. 

We have been very lucky and received some more saplings 
from the Friends of Forster Park who had surplus from their 

Mayor of London tree scheme so our amazing woodland 
area is really beginning to take shape. 

Also this week, our Nursery children enjoyed their first 
weekly forest school session. We had so much fun exploring!  

 

 

 

Summer Fair Information Session 
 

Spring is almost here, so it's time to start planning the Summer Fair! We need lots of help to 

plan and run an event of this scale. Find out how you can get involved by joining our virtual 

session on Wednesday, 8 March, at 8pm. Join our Zoom chat here, and view our 

presentation here. Follow the link at the end of the presentation to join our planning 

committee or share your ideas.  

 

This year's Summer Fair will be on Saturday, 8 July, 12-4pm - save the date!  

 

 

https://bloomberg.zoom.us/j/93390640423?pwd=NWlMekMxQmZZMFNBT0JXL0krTDdqUT09
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LDXLHXShfkswXRoQXvjwWZD3NAycj4_e/view?usp=sharing


WORLD BOOK DAY  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
       



World Book Day Competitions 
 

World Book Day competitions 

To mark World Book Day, we have launched two exciting whole-school competitions. 

The winners will win books for their classrooms and could even have their writing published in 

a book! 

Please see details below: 

 

Egg-cellent, Egg-stravaganza competition 

For this competition, please create a scene from your favourite story. You could focus on either 

one character or your favourite part of a story. You could use an egg or a potato to create your 

character. If you would like to take part, please bring your creations to school on Monday 27th 

March. 

Please see examples below for inspiration: 

Rainbow Fish, The Cat in the Hat and Harry Potter.  

We can’t wait to see your creations! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Creative writing competition  

Our second competition is our writing competition. As it is World 
Book Day, we would like to give you the opportunity to take part in 
a competition that gives you the chance to become a real author.  

The theme for the competition is ‘diary writing’. You could write a 
recount of a special day or you could write an imaginary diary 
entry. You have 100 words for this competition. The entries will 
then be sent to Young Writers. The winning entries will be published 
in a book. Please complete the planning sheets and give back to 
your teacher by Friday 24th March.  

We look forward to reading your stories! 
 

 

 

 



PTA  UPDATES 
 
Summer Fair Info Session: Wednesday, 8 March, 8pm 

We're kicking off the planning season for this year's Summer Fair with a virtual meeting. Join us via Zoom (link 

to follow) to learn about how you can get involved and help us make this year's Summer Fair the best yet!  

Second Hand Uniform Sale, Friday, 10 March 

Grab a bargain on your child's next season uniform at the PTA's uniform sale after school on Friday, 10th 

March. If you have clean, good quality uniforms you'd like to donate, please bring these to the school office by 

the morning of Friday, 3rd March. We need helpers to sort the donations at our Coffee Morning on the 3rd and 

to manage the sale on the day. If you're available, please email friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com.  

Maintenance Day: Saturday, 11 March 

Can you help us maintain the school premises? Our first regular Maintenance Day will involve painting the 

cloakrooms in the Year 3-4 building. Any time you can give will be much appreciated. Biscuits and hot drinks 

will be provided. 

Learn more and sign up here.  

 
 
 

Weekly Attendance by Class 

 
2SW were just pipped at the post by 2S this week.  can they make it to 100% next week?  
Congratulations to 2S, 4W and 6A who won the attendance cup for their phase this week.  
Who will be the winners next week? 
 
 
 
 

 Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance 
 1G 97  3A 93%  5L 91% 
 1M 97%  3L 97%  5R 95% 
 1N 98%  3S 96%  5S 85% 
 2G 93%  4C 97% 

 

6A 95% 

 

2S 94.4%  4V 98%  6C 88% 

 2SW 94.1% 

 

4W 98.3%  6L 92% 

mailto:friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfH22VvLxwxHfDQmtBi9e1_iJmn9FQktR4F0mxDNXS1w6UUIQ/viewform


Dates For Your Diary 
Tuesday 7th March Year 5 dance performance at Catford Broadway 

Wednesday 8th March Year 3 dance performance at Catford Broadway 
PTA Summer Fair Information Session – 8pm 

Thursday 9th March 

Year 6 National Dental Programme 

Year 3 parent and carer open evening  

6.00pm Year 6 School Journey Meeting  

Friday 10th March  
PTA uniform sale 
Year 5 Dance Workshops 
Year 5/6 swimming gala 

Saturday 11th March  PTA Maintenance Day 
Monday 13th March  Year 5 to The Science Museum  
Tuesday 14th March  Year 3 parent and carer open evening  
Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March POSSIBLE NEU STRIKE ACTION  
Friday 17th March RED NOSE DAY 
Week beginning Monday 20th March Whole school assessment week  (change of date to avoid 

potential NEU strike action) 
Tuesday 21st March Reception vision and hearing screening 
Friday 24th March Year 4 to the Science Museum 
Sunday 26th March  Torridon and Sandhurst 10K fun run 
Week beginning 27th March  Autism Acceptance Week 

Tuesday 28th March Y3/4 Tri-Golf tournament 

Tuesday 28th and Thursday 30th March Parent and carer open evenings 

Monday 3rd April – Friday 14th April  EASTER HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 11th – Friday 14th April  Year 6 Easter School  
Tuesday 18th April  Y3/4 Quad Kids Tournament 
Tuesday 25th April  Y5/6 Football Tournament 
Wednesday 26th April  Y3/4 Football Tournament 
Monday 1st May BANK HOLIDAY 

Wednesday 3rd May Y5/6 girls’ cricket tournament 

Monday 8th May 2023 ADDITIONAL BANK HOLIDAY FOR THE CORONATION OF HIS 
MAJESTY KING CHARLES III 

Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May Year 6 SATs week 

Week beginning Monday 15th May Walk to School Week 

Monday 22nd May Year 6 Unity at Crystal Palace 

Wednesday 24th – Friday 26th May Year 6 Residential Trip  

Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Friday 23rd June  INSET DAY 
Saturday 8th July Summer Fair 12-4pm 
Friday 21st July Last day of the summer term 
 

 

 



 

                                               Stars of the Week 
 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery 
pm 

Matthew  For participating in Forest school so well and investigating the pond with great 
enthusiasm and interest.   

Nursery 
Full Time 

Haroon  For settling into full-time Nursery so well and for increasing his engagement in joint 
attention activities.   

Red Class Ryan  For working so hard on doing good listening and taking turns with his friends. Well done, 
Ryan!  

Blue Class  Ja’nae-lee  For being a kind friend to others and trying her best in writing tasks this week. Well done!  

Yellow 
Class  

Elyne  For working so hard on her reading and writing. Well done!  

1G  Mayarah  For her improved, excellent attitude to learning! She has been trying her best in English 
and maths and is making fantastic progress!  

. Well done, Mayarah 😊   

1M Mateo  For consistently trying his best in his learning especially in maths. Mateo is always ready 

for a challenge and has made great progress! Well done, Mateo 😊   

1N  Bobby  For pushing himself to do his best in writing as well as all other areas of the curriculum. He 
has impressed us with his self-motivation and mature attitude. Great work!  

2G  Avani  For her brilliant contributions during carpet time. Keep it up!  
2S  Shanaiya   For her wonderful effort in writing this week! Well done for taking such care with your 

handwriting! 😊   

2SW  Allegra   For trying her very best every lesson and striving to improve her learning. Well done 
Allegra!  

3A  Jace  For amazing handwriting this week. Keep it up Jace. Well done.   
3L  Yasmine  For engaging enthusiastically on our trip to the Tate Modern – making insightful 

comments on pieces of art, focusing on techniques learned in art lessons.   

3S  3S  For being FANTASTIC! Well done everyone for being positive representatives of our school 
at Tate Modern.   

4C  Sophie   For great contributions in class, and always extremely enthusiastic about her learning.   

4V  Daniel  For consistently being focused on his learning and for consistently showing respect to 

others. Well done, Daniel. 😊   

4W  Amelia  For achieving 100% attendance this week. Continue to make the effort to keep up 
attendance. Great job Amelia!  

5L  Felix  For being a kind, thoughtful and proactive member of the class. Felix applies himself daily 
to his learning and upholds the school values to a high standard. Well Done Felix!  

5R  Sadie  For consistently demonstrating excellence in all that she does. Sadie is always kind and 
considerate to all members of the school community. She is an exemplary member of the 
class community. Well Done Sadie.  

5S  Ivor   For always having a positive attitude and for producing a great letter of persuasion in 
writing. Well done!   

6A  Deren  For not only being a committed learner, who works really hard in every area of his 
learning, but also a kind and respectful member of our class and school community who 
values diversity.  

6C  Rhylee  For working very hard on your arithmetic skills. You are becoming more confident and are 
making good progress – well done!  

6L  Gustavo  For recently joining Torridon and settling well into 6L. Well done for following our school 
rules and being a friendly member of the class!  

Blue 
Pathway  

Kenny  For doing amazing work in his Year 3 class and being such a brilliant role model 
to others.  

Green 
Pathway 

Martin  Well done for continuing to say words and use symbols to communicate.   



 

Autism Drop In Service – Kaleidoscope Monday 6th March 10 - 12 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Online Safety: NGL 

 



Secondary School Open Morning – Year 5 

 

 

 

We warmly invite the families of your current Year 5 pupils, who are considering secondary education in September 2024 to our 

Open Morning on Saturday 4 March 2023. 

Christ’s Hospital was established 470 years ago as a charitable boarding school and is proud to maintain its founding principles 

and ethos. It offers an independent boarding education of the strongest quality to children with academic potential, from all 

backgrounds in a caring and supportive environment. 

Our means-tested bursaries are granted to 630 of our 900 pupils; 11% of those receive a free place with 35% paying less than 

10% of the full boarding fee. 

To book now sign up here > Book an open morning - Christ's Hospital (christs-hospital.org.uk) 

 

 

Year 5 Boys 
 
 

 

https://www.christs-hospital.org.uk/admissions/book-an-open-morning/

